
Town Council Minutes, April 22, 2024 

The Bloomsburg Town Council held an emergency meeting via Zoom.  The meeting was connected by 
dialing: +1 646 558 8656 U.S. and included the meeting ID: 456-920-3798.   
 
Mayor Justin Hummel called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m., present were Council Members James 
Garman, Bonnie Crawford, Jaclyn Kressler, and Nick McGaw.  Town Manager/ Secretary/ Treasurer Lisa 
Dooley, Chief of Police Scott Price, Recycling Coordinator/ Director of Governmental Services Charles 
Fritz, and Public Works Director John Fritz.  Also present were MJ Mahon, Jesse Smith, Andrew Barton, 
Debra Shade, and Jack Devine.  Absent were Council members Jessica Jordan and Toni Bell. 
 
L. Dooley asked if Council thought the project at 5th and Market Street posed a clear danger to life at 503 
Market Street.  Council responded that they did think this are was a danger to life.  
 
Council discussed the brick sidewalk options.  During the ARLE construction, it was noted by LIVIC Civil 
that PennDOT specifications require a curb ramp to be a concrete landing.  The bricks that are there will 
need to be removed.  In addition, the homeowners wish to have brick leading up to the landing.  The 
additional costs to remove the brick and relay per PennDOT specifications is in the amount of $6,930.  
Per PennDOT, the requirements for bricks leading up to the landing is to have the bricks placed in 
concrete so it minimizes movement of the bricks overtime.   
 
On a motion by J. Garman, seconded by N. McGaw, and voted on unanimously, Council approved 
splitting the additional costs of $6,930 with Debra Shade and Jack Shade of 503 Market Street who owns 
Elmdale Inn for the additional work that Robert C. Young the sub-contractors of Kuharchik Construction. 
 
Th meeting ended at 3:58 p.m. with no further business. 
 

 
Lisa Dooley 

Town Manager/Secretary/Treasurer 
 
 
  
 


